Happy Birthday!
*

*

What a fantastic couple of weeks we have had at St. Christopher’s and Sunflowers! Last week we were joined by Ms
Tricia Wood, our Early Years Advisor and some members of the School Governance Committee who came to visit us to
take part in a Learning Walk. As a setting we are always looking to improve and ensure that we are offering the best
experiences to our learners, we welcomed their feedback and look forward to further visits from the SGC. At the end
of her visit Ms Wood said, ‘lovely to see how all the children have settled back into their new term & some impressive
work seen during my visit by children as well as great professional development opportunities for all staff, thank you

for an enjoyable and successful visit’".

We are excited to welcome Emma to the team in Sunflowers. Emma has taken up the role of Deputy Manager and
brings with her a wealth of experience. Sunflowers have also welcomed some new children and we are looking forward

to getting to know them as they settle in.

In the last fortnight, we offered a Maths themed parent workshop to our FS2 parents. We had some really positive

feedback with one parent saying:
‘I found the workshop very interesting and useful, this was new to me and it made total sense.’

Looking ahead to after half term, we are exploring what sessions we can offer for our FS1 and Sunflowers families. If
you have any special requests, please do get in touch with Vicky or Megan. We have already had a request for a
workshop on myHappymind and will be looking to offer this early next half term. For those of you that havent yet

explored the parent App, we do recommend having a look.

As this is the last newsletter before half term, we will take the opportunity to wish you all a well earned rest after what
has been an action packed couple of months. We are so impressed with how well the children have settled this term

and are looking forward to more adventures after the holidays.




What have we been up to?

In Sunflowers we continue to welcome and settle our new friends. The toddlers have been
* looking at their own family photos and talking about how each of our families are different.

We have been working really hard to promote self-independence and resilience, encouraging

our children to try first before asking for adult support. This includes toileting, pouring their

own drinks and feeding themselves unaided. Outside in the garden they have planted carrot
seeds, we are very excited to see how long they will grow! The older children have taught the younger
ones how to play “What is the time Mr wolf” This seems to be a firm favourite, although a few of the
younger children were initially a little unsure of the wolf! Our babies have ventured outside a lot over
the past couple of weeks, enjoying the sand and water play in our garden. The kitchen role play area
has definitely been a popular place for our one year olds to explore. This week we have introduced a
lending library service for our core session children, we hope that you enjoy reading the books at home
with your children.

In FS1 the children have been exploring their sense of touch, using a feely bag and o AL
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some fruit, they had to describe and guess at what was hidden in the bag. This is a T, ‘
great game to play at home too! Out in the garden the children have been exploring 4 g - ‘
=

the joy that is a cardboard box. Over the course of this week, they have been bed- ‘
rooms, pets and have now been turned into robots! In PE, they have continued work-
ing on becoming independent and have been practising putting socks and shoes on. They have also
been developing their balancing skills using the apparatus in the hall. They thought
a— this was great fun and experimented with different ways of moving along the bench-
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] es. In Drawing Club, the children designed a new house for the Three Bears.

Alongside the FS1 children, FS2 have loved exploring the cardboard boxes that

were shared with us. Their imaginations have been truly inspiring and who knew
how many things a box could become. We particularly liked the robot voices that
—i went with the robot designs. In Drawing Club, the children created a map to
show Goldilocks how to get home and this inspired a wide range of maps in Free Flow.
This also built on the children’s tour of Four Corners earlier in the week. In PE the
children had to design and make their own obstacle course, finding ways to get from one
side of the hall to the other without touching the floor. We saw some great team work
skills on display!

A message from St. Christopher’'s...

We are working with the children to help them develop their
independence. We would really appreciate it if you could help them
practise putting on their shoes and socks and using a knife and fork.

Thank you

myHappymind

As we come to the end of our unit Meet Your Brain, @
we will be sending out the parent pack for this unit. R 4.
It is full of ideas you can try at home. '



https://www.google.com.gi/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fs3.amazonaws.com%2Fsite-files-prod%2FFiftyFlowers%2FImage%2FProduct%2FMini-Black-Eye-bloom-350_c7d02e72.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fiftyflowers.com%2Fproduct%2Fmini-sunflowers.htm&docid=kXjsW3d9TZtGxM

ething to try at home...
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Wash Your Hands with
- Super Soap

Over, under, round and through,
Don't forget to add soap too.

Clean, clean, clean and then you'll know,
Down the sink the germs will go.

Over, under, round and through,
Don't forget to dry them too.




